
King Senior Center Monthly Report  

June 2025 – King Senior Center 

 

King Senior Center served 320 participants in June, and enrolled 27 new participants at the King site.  Our 

daily average attendance is 55.70 as compared to 46.72 last year at the same time. Even in the summer 

months, attendance is showing growth.  We have served 674 people so far this year as compared to 585 

from the same time period last year. 

We are currently managing the increase attendance and are continuing to offer a variety of programs 

activities that meet the interests of our participants. 

We hosted a special Father’s Day Car Show which may become a new annual event.  Many new couples 

participated and fun was had by all. Creekside band was back for a Summer Kick-off Dance which is always 

a crowd favorite. Cooperative Extension offered a program on growing summer vegetables and our newly 

named Wellness Window promoted shared great information on getting a better night’s sleep.   

Our new monthly Movie Day was well attended and again drew in some new participation.   

We were unable to host our Spotlight Senior Series with the King Public Library due to the temporary loss 

of our phone and internet following a lightening strike outside the Center.  Versa and Spectrum worked 

closely to get those services restored. 

We will be hosting an Independence Day BBQ potluck on July 3rd and plan to have a table at the MedAssist 

Event at Poplar Springs Church of Christ on July 19th. 

Our Senior Center Expanded Services sites will continue to be funded by Stokes County in the 2025-2026 

fiscal year, and we are exploring ways to bring new special programs to these remote areas. 

 

 

  


